
 

 

October 31, 2018 
  
Greenway Technologies, Inc. 
1521 N. Cooper Street, Suite 205 
Arlington, TX  76011-5522 
  
Dear Shareholder, 
 
I’d like to thank the many shareholders who voted following the shareholder call that was conducted on 
October 11th, 2018.  During the call, we requested a shareholder vote to change the company’s Article of 
Incorporation to increase the number shares of authorized Class A common stock.  The company also sent 
an email, from me, to shareholders which contained the information quoted below: 
 

I am writing to you regarding the need to vote on an important change to the 
Company’s Articles of Incorporation, as amended, which will allow for an increase in 
the number of authorized Class A common stock by 150 million shares to 450 million 
shares.  By increasing the authorization, the Company will be afforded the needed 
flexibility to use equity shares in business transactions with partners and vendors, to 
raise needed funds for operational continuance, to complete enhancements to the 
existing G-Reformer® unit, and to finance company payables. 
 

Due to procedural issues associated with how we conducted the vote, it will be necessary to restart the 
voting period after we file the appropriate document(s) with the Securities and Exchange Commission 
(SEC).  It is our intention to file the appropriate forms, following SEC procedure guidelines, and to 
conduct the vote again as soon as practicable. 
 
It continues to be imperative that we authorize the additional shares in order to raise needed funds for 
operational continuance, to complete the enhancements to the existing G-Reformer® unit, and to finance 
company payables as stated previously. 
 
We sincerely appreciate the overwhelming support for the proposed change to the Articles of 
Incorporation and request your continued participation in this process as we move forward. 
 
Please expect further communications on this matter as well as a shareholder call. 
 
In the interim, questions can be submitted by email to Ryan Turner at ir@gwtechinc.com or by calling 
800-289-2515. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
John Olynick 
President, Greenway Technologies, Inc. 


